MDNR Report: Bill Boik
I’m currently working with the county of Saginaw and the Army Corps of Engineers on a feasibility study for deepening the Saginaw River.  This will assist boaters who venture up the river by Bay City.
Though the Army Corps of Engineers won’t commit to stating higher water conditions will occur for the next boating season, my unofficial prediction is even higher water level conditions than last year will be coming our way this year.  With the early winter and heavy northern snows, colder mean water temps and unseasonal rising lake levels are indicators we are in for some high water for the next season.  And as the Farmer’s Almanac predicts, a winter similar to last year should yield earlier ice cover and more coverage which will slow evaporation of the Great Lakes. All these indicators point to higher water levels.
For those interested, the DNR confirmed 2 mountain lion photos recently taken in the eastern UP.
